
 

 

 
Oct. 8, 2021 

Remote via zoom 

 

Attendees:  

 

WAC Members: Wayne Chouinard (Chair, Town of Arlington), Kannan Vembu (Vice-Chair), 

Adrianna Cillo (BWSC), Craig Allen, Dan Winograd, George Atallah, James Guiod (AB), 

Karen Lachmayr, Martin Pillsbury, Mary Adelstein, Philip Ashcroft, Stephen Greene, Taber 

Keally (NepRWA) (Members in attendance in bold) 

 

WSCAC Members: Michael Baram, Whitney Beals, Bill Kiley-BWSC, Andrea Donlon, Bill 

Copithorne-Arlington, Bill Fadden-OARS, Steve Daunais-Tata & Howard, Paul Lauenstein-

NepRWA, Janet Rothrock-LWV, Jerry Eves, Martha Morgan, Martin Pillsbury, James Gioud, 

Bruce Spencer, Kurt Tramposch 

 

Guests: Wendy Leo, Denise Ellis-Hibbett, Sally Carroll, Dave Duest, Steve Estes-Smargiassi, 

Dave Granados, (MWRA), Charlie Jewell (BWSC), Lou Taverna (Advisory Board), Jim Barsanti 

(DEP), Griffin Tighe, Chief of Staff for Rep. Hogan and Jeff Soares, Legislative and Budget 

Director for Sen. Cyr, Ivan Cooper (civil/environmental consultant), Gary Broberg (practical 

applications), Jeremy Marsette (Natick, AB), Joe Nerden (DEP), John Rashko (Mass. Office of 

Technical Assistance), Judy Pederson, Juliette Simpson (OMSAP), Kerry Snyder (NepRWA), 

Lisa Kumpf (CRWA), Maria Rose (Newton), Robert McGregor (NepRWA), Abbie Goodman 

(ACEC, MA), Daniel Moss, Maureen Reilly Meagher 

 

Staff: Andreae Downs, Lexi Dewey 

 

UPDATE: 

 

Lexi introduced Jeff Soares, Legislative and Budget Director for Sen. Cyr. Jeff spoke briefly 

about the work of the PFAS Interagency Task Force which began hearings in June and is chaired 

by Sen. Cyr and Rep. Hogan. The task force has held numerous monthly meetings beginning on 

June 1 with a variety of presenters over the summer. The last meeting was on October 19 where 

presentations were given by advocates and stakeholders.  

 



 

 

Griffin Tighe, Chief of Staff for Rep. Hogan introduced himself. He and Jeff noted that the 

members of the task force will be writing a report with policy and legislative recommendations 

based on the information gathered during the hearings. The report is due to the legislature by 

December 31st. The public can access the archived/recorded version of every hearing using this 

website:  https://malegislature.gov/Events/Hearings/Detail/3754 

 

PRESENTATION: 

Andreae introduced Dr. Paul Brown, Ph.D., a University Distinguished Professor of Sociology 

and Health Sciences at Northeastern University. Dr. Brown gave a presentation to the 

Interagency Task Force at a hearing in August. He is a co-director with Alissa Cordner from 

Whitman College of the PFAS Project Lab , Studying Social, Scientific, and Political Factors of 

Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances. www.pfasproject.com  

This is a large group effort including collaborating faculty and scientists, postdoctoral fellows, 

graduate and undergraduate students, and community and organizational collaborators. Dr. 

Brown encouraged WAC and WSCAC members to visit the PFAS Project website for additional 

information. Dr. Brown’s presentation is posted on both WAC and WSCAC’s websites: 

https://www.mwra.com/monthly/wscac/presentations.htm 

 

1. Gaps in knowledge & action—industry research done for decades, but hidden. Found 

that women in their factories had high # of birth defects—PFAS in blood of everyone. 

 

Number of ways industry blocks information about PFAS getting out—many smaller industries 

are using PFAS. 

 

Finding them in many places & products. Also finding a large number of health effects and 

diseases linked to PFAS. 

https://malegislature.gov/Events/Hearings/Detail/3754
http://www.pfasproject.com/
https://www.mwra.com/monthly/wscac/presentations.htm


 

 

 

A class-based approach is needed, to avoid similarly toxic substitutions. 

 

Dr. Brown discussed the inequitable impacts of contamination on those who live in close 

proximity to the facilities that use PFAS such as military bases and factories. Research 

documents an uneven distribution of health hazards from contaminants to people living in low-

income communities. These populations are often not adequately represented in the decision-

making process, and clean-up of known hazardous chemical sites such as landfills and factories 

can take years to resolve. This causes higher rates of illness and exposure to pollutants. 

 

 

2. Medical guidance 

 

Guidance Documents available at https://pfas-exchange.org 

 

Dr. Brown talked about the importance of engagement with the community groups that can 

discuss the impacts affecting residents and guide new policies to address these areas. Groups 

including: 

https://pfas-exchange.org/


 

 

• Westfield Residents Advocating for Themselves (WRAFT) 

• People of Ayer Concerned about the Environment (PACE) 

• PFAS Alliance 

• Testing for Pease 

Dr. Brown discussed the need for a class-based approach to managing PFAS given that 

replacement compounds (short-chair PFAS) have many of the same toxicity concerns and 

environmental persistence as long-chain PFAS. The “whack-a-mole approach to chemical policy 

doesn’t work.”  

In the paper, ‘Scientific Basis for Managing PFAS as a Chemical Class,” footnoted in Dr. 

Brown’s presentation, the authors said,  

“Limiting the entire class of PFAS, including fluorinated polymers, to essential uses is critical, given that 

currently, remediating PFAS, once released to the environment, is at best extremely costly and, in some 

cases, impossible. Governments can take a class-based approach to cleanup efforts, for example, by 

prioritizing research and development funding for treatment and disposal/destruction methods that are 

effective for the entire class of PFAS. Such an approach would ensure that treatment strategies remove all 

PFAS from all impacted environmental media (water, air, and soil) and that treatment residuals (for 

example, spent activated carbon and reverse osmosis concentrate) are managed such that the entire PFAS 

class is destroyed and its degradation products (or minerals) captured, so that unknown fluorinated 

reaction intermediates and harmful levels of organofluorines and hydrogen fluoride are not reintroduced 

into the environment. 

A class approach can also be used in developing cleanup standards, so that responsible industries are held 

accountable for remediation of all PFAS, not just a few. Additionally, governments can hold responsible 

parties accountable for exposure and health monitoring in heavily exposed populations, in order to 

promote effective and lasting solutions. 

https://pubs.acs.org/doi/pdf/10.1021/acs.estlett.0c00255 

Dr. Brown also mentioned EPA’s PFOA Stewardship Program which was launched in January 

2006 due to concerns about the impacts of PFOA and long-chain PFAS on human health and the 

environment. EPA asked the eight major companies in the PFASs industry to commit to 

reducing PFOA from facility emissions and product content by 95 percent no later than 2010, 

and to work toward eliminating PFOA from emissions and product content no later than 2015. 

https://www.epa.gov/assessing-and-managing-chemicals-under-tsca/fact-sheet-20102015-pfoa-

stewardship-program 

https://pubs.acs.org/doi/pdf/10.1021/acs.estlett.0c00255
https://www.epa.gov/assessing-and-managing-chemicals-under-tsca/letter-inviting-participation-pfoa-stewardship-program
https://www.epa.gov/assessing-and-managing-chemicals-under-tsca/fact-sheet-20102015-pfoa-stewardship-program
https://www.epa.gov/assessing-and-managing-chemicals-under-tsca/fact-sheet-20102015-pfoa-stewardship-program


 

 

In closing, Dr. Brown discussed the recommendations he and his colleagues shared with the 

PFAS Interagency Task Force: 

 

Andreae and Lexi thanked Dr. Brown for his presentation. 

 

REPORTS: 



 

 

Steve Estes-Smargiassi, MWRA Director of Planning & Sustainability gave a brief update on the 

following topics: 

• MWRA continues to review the revisions to the federal Lead & Copper Rule. They 

continue to provide outreach to schools and daycare facilities. The fall sampling round is 

now in progress and will be compared to previous sampling rounds. MWRA is 

considering alternatives to their corrosion control methods  

• The first piece of land for the Metro Tunnel was purchased in Waltham. Borings were 

done in several communities over the summer and are being studied. Necessary 

infrastructure improvements in the water system were identified before the Metro 

Tunnel Program began. These improvements are ongoing. One project now being 

addressed is in Shaft 9A.  

• Due to all the rain this past summer, it was difficult to move higher quality Quabbin 

water into Wachusett Reservoir which has higher levels of reactive organic material. 

This material calls for an increase in chlorine demand. Under these conditions, chlorine 

decays faster leaving lower residuals and higher coliform positives in some 

communities. MWRA staff hosted a webinar for ratepaying communities to explain the 

issues which led to these conditions and how to address them.  

• Some chemicals are in short supply and suppliers are affected by trucking issues. 

MWRA has a priority as a water supplier involved with public health. They are in close 

communication with suppliers to monitor the situation. 

• MWRA is following the state mandate for vaccinating employees. Staff, other than 

operations employees is using a hybrid schedule of both home and office. The MWRA 

will be leaving the Charlestown Navy Yard in the spring of 2023. Staff will be moved 

either to the Chelsea facility or to Deer Island. This will save MWRA money and energy 

costs. 

 

Wendy Leo, MWRA Senior Program Manager of the Environmental Quality Department, 

briefed WAC on the following: 

 

• Draft regulations on implementing the Sewage Notification Law—public comment 

closing Nov. 8. Not just CSOs, but SSOs and blending events. Notification of the latter 

just on the website. Extensive requirements on local Boards of Health. CSO communities 

need detailed plans by next February. MWRA has been doing notification for a while, 

but this law will mean that it has to do more. May generate public interest and support 

for reducing CSOs, but in MWRA’s case, already spent $9b, so whether further 

reductions will have a significant impact on the Charles is unlikely.  



 

 

• MWRA submitted a new application for a new Clinton NPDES permit, as one is due 

soon.  

• EPA is working on a new permit for Deer Island, but they have been for many years. 

Last permit application was 2005. 

• CSO program is actively working on a report due Dec. 31. Receiving water quality 

report issued in July. On the MWRA website. CSO assessment project will have a new 

report at the end of October. 

• MassBay monitoring is back up to pre-pandemic levels. Threshold exceedance for 

dissolved oxygen—not clear that this has an impact. Early warning of a change. OMSAP 

will be discussing at their next meeting. Not sure if it’s due to warmer water or 

something else. 

• New faces at MWRA—superintendent at Clinton Bob McDonald. Ken Keay has retired, 

David Wu is taking his post. Lots of job openings. And David Kubiak has retired. 

• Biobot contract was extended, so COVID testing results will continue to be posted on the 

MWRA website.  

• Nut Island and Chelsea Creek finishing up. Upcoming projects are Prison Point CSO—

that will result in a reduction in capacity there. Clarifiers at DI is upcoming, but delayed. 

 

 

Next Meeting: Nov. 5, virtual, on Summer flooding and larger infrastructure projects. 10:30 am 

 

 

 


